
Surfside Quilters Guild

General Meeting # 54 Minutes 

October 8, 2013, 10:00 a.m.

San Clemente Presbyterian Church, 119 N. Ave De La Estrella, San Clemente, CA 92672 

Call to Order:

President Vickie Janis welcomed guests, new members, and those celebrating September 
birthdays. She thanked piano players Jo Hutcheson and Pat McNeil. A reminder was given about 
no parking in south lot and cell phones being turned off. Hiroko Moriwaki and Sumi Maruyama 
took reservations for lunch at Carbonara’s.

Special Announcements:

Parliamentarian: Jan Hirth                                                                                                                         
Review of the bylaws will take place Wednesday, Oct. 16 @ SCPC cellar.  Seven volunteered.                                                                                                                           

Road to CA: January 24, 2014.  Monica Shafer and Maggie Bell are organizing the bus trip.

Flyers with itinerary are available for the trip to Ireland.

Committees:

Block of the Month: Odette Osantowski and Judy Lawry                                                            
Blocks were on display and patterns available.

Friendship Groups: Joann Bishop & Susie Russell                                                                      
The next meetings will be in May, June, & July.

Monthly Mini: Maggie Bell showed the monthly mini donated by Marcia Faultersack, a pair of 
framed apples. Tickets were $1 or 6 for $5

Philanthropy: Sheri Hill                                                                                                                           
Eleven quilts were donated to Olivecrest Children’s Home.  Fifteen quilts will be donated in Dec. 
to Meals on Wheels.  Kits were available to take home.  Strands & Stitches in Laguna Beach will 
become a quilt shop!

UFO Support Group: Linda Rigdon   UFO meets from 10:00 to 11:30 am at Dana Point Library 
on Friday, October 25.

Welcoming: Katy Lillie                                                                                                                             
Flyers are available at the table.



Workshops: Monica Shafer                                                                                                        
Tomorrow Grace Errea will teach a heat-set appliqué technique ($35 + $15 kit fee).  No 
workshops in November or December.  January will feature a class on baskets.

Wounded Warrior Quilts: Mary Freedman                                                                                   
The group meets the last Tuesday of each month at 10 at Mary’s house.  Ten quilts were shown.  
No patches will be distributed in Nov/Dec. Mary thanked everyone who helped.

Challenge Fest: Barbara Seidel                                                                                                         
Be sure to sign up for Challenge Fest; quilts due at the October meeting.  The challenge is one's 
journey in quilting, using different blocks to represent the types of quilting they have done.  
Members will vote for viewer’s choice awards.

LeAnn Geottel passed around sign-up sheets.  She thanked the 20 who signed up to provide fall 
centerpieces to be given as door prizes.

Programs: Linda Ambrosini 

November - Challenge Fest

December – Candy Martin’s Trunk Show                                                                                       
January – Ann Sims basket class

Linda Ambrosini introduced speaker Grace Errea who presenedt a program on Value-Based Heat 
Set Appliqué and showed her art quilts.                                                                                                                               

BREAK: Time for Hospitality, Workshop sign-ups, Monthly Mini Tickets, Photos, BOM 
instructions, sign-ups for the Challenge Fest

Membership report:     

Members present: 123                                                                                                                      
Guests: 10                                                                                                                                              
New Members: 1                                                                                                                      

Total present: 134

Guild Membership: 231

Show and Tell: Wendy McCalley, Linda Rigdon  Ten projects were shown.

Monthly Mini Drawing: Vickie Janis was the winner of the mini.

 

Hospitality Drawing: Sharon Whelan was announced as the Hospitality winner.



Adjournment at 11:50.

Submitted by

Connie Veldkamp

Secretary, Surfside Quilters Guild


